UMRCC Annual Meeting Winona, Minnesota – March 20, 2012

Minutes from the Law Enforcement Tech Section by Scott Fritz, Minnesota DNR

Illinois and Iowa were not able to attend. We had 28 officers from Minnesota, Wisconsin, Missouri and USFWS.  Sturgeon roe was discussed.  It is not an issue in the northern states at this time.  Ginseng is being hit hard in all states.  Wisconsin, Iowa and Minnesota are working together in regards to ginseng diggers and buyers.  There was a long discussion on electronics.  Not only have they changed how we work, but they have provided other opportunities for hunters and fishermen (not all are legal methods of taking).  Invasive species are a priority in all states.  Many new laws have been past and enforcement efforts have increased. We had a long discussion on enforcement methods that different departments are currently using.  This information always proves to be invaluable for field officers.  Hope to see all states at the next conference if budgets allow.

